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Chapter 350

Three months later, around Lumi mountain, there were lots of cars and engineering
cars.

Excavators are digging deep and wide gullies around the foot of Lumi mountain.

"If the man-made river is excavated first, then it will be inconvenient for internal
construction." The project site commander is holding the construction drawings, and
an engineer's voice comes from his ear.

"It doesn't matter, Mr. Bai said that we should finish the lumishan Island first, and the
construction can be done slowly." The field commander said.

Wearing a bright yellow safety helmet, the engineer took a look at the dense
excavators in the distance. Finally, he said nothing more.

In the middle of Lumi mountain, there is a simple board room office, in which
kangmobei sits in a helmet, surrounded by simple desks, and more than a dozen
employees are busy.

"If Bai always wants an island, just buy one. Why spend so much time digging
man-made river..."

Today, the facial skin of kangmobei is slightly dark, because it has been exposed to the
sun for the past three months.

The suntanned commobei is also covered by the blackness. In addition, he did not
appear in the public eye after more than a year. Even if he said he was commobei, no
one recognized him.

"Just listen to Mr. Bai's order." The man-made island is not Bai nianxi's command, but
his meaning.

Nianxi is tired. She wants to have a rest. Kangmobei will continue the invisible smoke
of the shopping mall under the name of Bai nianxi.

"Chief, you said that these orders were given by President Bai, but why did Qianqiu
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get the news that President Bai had not gone to the company for three months? How
did you get in touch with President Bai? " An engineer asked suspiciously.

"Call." There was a faint sound from conmber.

"Oh." The engineer was obviously not satisfied with this answer, but he didn't ask any
more questions.

From time to time, the mobile phone of komobi sends vibration and prompt sound,
wechat interface, and a lot of messages from people waiting for him to check.

[Mr. Bai, the project department has approved the IP building plan, but the capital
budget exceeds the expected 30%. How do you deal with the shortage of funds? ]

[Mr. Bai, the brokerage subsidiary has been registered. What's the next step? ]

……

After reading all the questions, komorbei gently moves his finger to reply to all the
questions.

[IP plan, apply for loans, and make a detailed plan for the use of funds. ]

[the next step of the brokerage subsidiary is to cooperate with the IP plan. Therefore,
contact the cast members who are interested in signing the contract first, and then
cooperate with the needs of the IP division after the staff are in place. ]

……

Kangmobei spent half an hour pretending to be Mr. Bai. He replied to the next work
one by one. After this, kangmobei stood up, stretched out a little, and then walked out
of the office quietly.

The whole Lumi mountain is a busy scene. The man-made river has been dug for three
months, and various complicated construction procedures are going on at the same
time.

Conmobei has been able to see what it will look like in two years at most - a huge
artificial island will be born in the outer suburbs of a city.

Here, will become a city game Empire, in the future, here will build E-sports Hotel,
office buildings, high-end residential, as well as a variety of life supporting shops.

In the "Lumi island" intense construction at the same time, the North has organized a



game development team, in a humble office building, the development of the game
program.

Conmobei learned in the United States that the M + experience technology, which is
more mature than IMAX, is in the mature stage of research and development. Before
the M + technology came out, he won the exclusive agency of M + in China as a
domestic monopoly, and integrated m + technology into the game. The game with a
new experience will surely be warmly welcomed.

It's not just games, but also the way movies are shown. In the past, good movies can
only appear in cinemas and reap the box office. If M + technology can be combined
with movies, audiences can "enter" the way of movies to "experience" movies. This is
bound to be a new experience and a new career.

Komobi's career blueprint has already been outlined in his mind. All this will be
carried out in the name of Bai nianxi. His name will be invisible behind the scenes, but
his body will be active in the front of business development.

"Ha ha ha."

Bai nianxi sits lazily on the sofa in the living room, watching funny movies.

When Kang Mobei returns to Bai nianxi's private house, he sees that Bai nianxi is
holding the child in his arms, but his eyes are staring at the screen. He smiles in his
heart.

"I'm hungry. I'll cook." Bai nianxi gave a light command. Without saying a word,
Kang Mobei put on her apron and went into the kitchen.

Soon, the delicious food was brought to Bai nianxi.

Bai nianxi carefully hands Lele in his arms to kangmobei. Kangmobei incarnates in the
cradle of human flesh and shakes and coaxes Lele.

"Lele good ~ Lele eat enough to sleep ~ sleep sleep to grow up ~" Kang Mobei coax
the tender Lele.Bai nianxi is carrying a plate, eating while watching a movie.

The comedies, which Bai nianxi enjoyed, also laughed from time to time.

"Well, I don't have enough money." Kangmobei looks at Bai nianxi with humble eyes.

"What do you want?" Bai nianxi asked without looking back.

Kangmo ran into the bedroom and held a detailed list in his hand. Then he quickly



turned back to Bai nianxi and stood solemnly:

"next month's vegetable purchase money, next month's water and electricity bills, and
property fees have to be paid, and It's time for me to buy a suit... " When it comes to
the last sentence, komobi's heart is more guilty of hanging his head.

Bai nianxi cast scornful eyes, looked up and down, wearing a slightly wrinkled suit of
kangmobei: "clothes can wear two months, other money, calculate the amount of their
own."

"Yes Conmobei stood still more straight, then held the calculator and pressed the
stamp, "a total of 8324 yuan, rounded to 9000 yuan! I'll get it! "

"Round to 8000!" Bai nianxi turned his eyes at kangmobei.

Conmobei was dejected for a while, but he took back the dejected immediately. 8000
is 8000, that's enough.

Bai nianxi secretly expresses his satisfaction with Kang Mobei's cleverness.

Three months ago, conmobei handed over all his property before Bai nianxi planned to
drive him out.

With a deposit of 1 billion yuan, Bai nianxi reluctantly nodded his head and allowed
him to stay at home as a nanny for free.

In addition to sweeping the floor, cooking and washing dishes, and purchasing oil and
salt, she also had to go to work for her. Conmobei took care of her. After all, she
worked very hard with her children.
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